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MCO Emergency Telehealth Billing Guidance
Over the last week, both the federal and state government have issued the expansion of telehealth benefits. Illinois’ Medicaid Managed-Care Organizations are currently rolling out updates about the increase in size and scope of telehealth services within their individual plans. Below you will find the latest information on what telehealth services have been approved by MCOs, changes to prior authorization requirements, and general billing guidance. Please let me know what other information would be helpful for you to know. In the meantime, I’ll be watching for more updates. Hope everyone is staying safe and healthy, Anna

Meridian– Effective 3/17/20

· Continuation of zero member liability

· Any services that can be delivered virtually will be eligible for telehealth coverage.

· All prior authorization requirements for telehealth services will be lifted for dates of services from March 17, 2020 – June 30, 2020.

· Guidance here.
Aetna (+Illinicare Medicaid) – Effective 3/6/20 – 6/6/20 

· Approved new list of behavioral healthcare telehealth services.

· Cost share waived for below telemedicine services

· Guidance here.
BCBS – Effective 3/10/20

· Currently evaluating the release of Governor Pritzker’s Executive Order, issued March 19, 2020, regarding health insurance benefits and new Illinois requirements.  Please continue to check this page for further updates.
· New listing of behavioral health therapy and other telehealth billing codes that are now accepted by BCBSIL. 
· Temporarily lifting cost-sharing for medically necessary health services delivered by an in-network provider via telehealth for eligible fully insured members.
· Guidance here.
Molina (+NextLevel) – 

· Molina is currently collaborating with the Illinois Department of Healthcare and Family Services (HFS) and other managed care organizations to implement a revised set of guidelines that will expand telehealth services. The moment these guidelines are finalized Molina will communicate them out to our entire provider network.   

· Prior Authorization Policy Updates:

1. Any prior authorization which is time limited for a procedure that was found to be medically necessary and approved, will be extended until May 31, 2020 without need for further review. This includes eviCore authorizations. Molina will continue to monitor this situation.   

2. Any therapy (PT/ST/OT) visit which has been previously approved will be extended until May 31, 2020 without need for further review.

3. New procedures not previously approved and physical therapy requests must go through the normal approval process but should not expire before May 31, 2020. 

4. 4. For medical necessity review for inpatient stays and concurrent review, providers should follow normal processes

· Guidance here.
CountyCare – At this time, no guidance has been posted.
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